## **Edgewater School District**

251 Undercliff Avenue Edgewater, New Jersey 07020 (201) 945-4106 x2200 Siobhan Tauchert Chief School Administrator stauchert@edgewaterschools.org

August 9, 2021

## Dear Parent or Guardian:

This letter follows information sent wherein you were advised that the Edgewater Board of Education ("the Board") was requiring students in the Edgewater Public School District ("the District") to confirm their child's/children's eligibility to receive a free public education within the District. If you have not yet re-registered your child, please come to George Washington School on August 18th from 10:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m or August 19th, 10:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m. or 6:00 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. Letters will be sent out to each family that has not yet re-registered via mail this week as well.

The registration forms, and instructions on how to complete the same, are available on the District's website, located <a href="here">here</a>. You can also go to the district website, Quick Links, Registration, and find the documents there. Additionally, the web address is <a href="https://www.edgewaterschools.org/o/esd/page/registration--274">https://www.edgewaterschools.org/o/esd/page/registration--274</a>.

We again remind you that failure to complete the re-registration process will result in a determination that the pupil is ineligible to attend school in the District on a tuition-free basis. The Board thus again requests that you complete and return the requested information by August 20, 2021. If you do not submit these documents within the allotted time, I will apply to the Board for the removal of your child/children from the District. Please be advised that failure to comply with these requirements may also result in the Board filing a petition before the New Jersey Commissioner of Education to recover tuition and attorney's fees.

If you have any questions regarding this notice, please contact my office at (201) 945-4106.

Sincerely,

Siobhan Tauchert Superintendent of Schools